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Term 3 Week 10                                                 27th September, 2019 

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 2019 Dates to Remember 
 

October 
 

Sunday 13th  
9.30am Golden Jubilee 
Anniversary Mass 
 

Monday 14th  
Term 4 commences  
 

Staff Development Day 
 

7.30pm First Eucharist 
Program parent meeting  
 
Tuesday 15th  
First day for students  
 

Summer Uniform  
 
Thursday 17th 
Year 5 Bathurst Excursion  
 
Friday 18th  
Infants Sports Carnival  
 

Year 5 Bathurst Excursion 
 
Wednesday 23rd 
7pm Parent Information 
Evening Kindergarten 2020 
 
Friday 25th  
Year 3 Excursion to Lane 
Cove National Park  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Luke 16:19-31 
 

During your life good things came your way just as bad things came 
the way of Lazarus. Now he is being comforted while you are in agony. 
 

Jesus said to the Pharisees: 
‘There was a rich man who 
used to dress in purple and 
fine linen and feast 
magnificently every day. And 
at his gate there lay a poor 
man called Lazarus, covered 
with sores, who longed to fill 
himself with the scraps that 
fell from the rich man’s table. Dogs even came and licked his sores. 
Now the poor man died and was carried away by angels to the bosom 
of Abraham. The rich man also died and was buried. 
‘In his torment in Hades he looked up and saw Abraham a long way 
off with Lazarus in his bosom. So he cried out, “Father Abraham, pity 
me and send Lazarus to dip the tip of his finger in water and cool my 
tongue, for I am in agony in these flames.” “My son,” Abraham replied 
“remember that during your life good things come your way, just as 
bad things came the way of Lazarus. Now he is being comforted here 
while you are in agony. But that is not all: between us and you a great 
gulf has been fixed, to stop anyone, if he wanted to, crossing from our 
side to yours, and to stop any crossing from your side to ours.” 
‘The rich man replied, “Father, I beg you then to send Lazarus to my 
father’s house, since I have five brothers, to give them warning, so that 
they do not come to this place of torment too.” “They have Moses and 
the prophets,” said Abraham “let them listen to them.” “Ah no, father 
Abraham,” said the rich man “but if someone comes to them from the 
dead, they will repent.” Then Abraham said to him, “If they will not 
listen either to Moses or to the prophets, they will not be convinced 
even if someone should rise from the dead.”’ 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 
 

Year 3 Family/Parish Mass 
Our Family/Parish Mass for Term 4 will be 
celebrated on Sunday, 17th November, at 
9:30am. All families,  especially Year 3, are 
welcome. Mass will be followed by morning 
tea in the Parish House. 
 

Parish News - Eucharistic Program 
This week notes were handed out to the Year 3 children who are going 
to take part in the First Eucharist Program. Any parents who did not 
receive this note, please contact the office. Students in Years 4, 5 and 6 
who have not received this Sacrament and would like to make their 
First Holy Communion please see the school office for a note.  
 

A meeting for parents of all candidates will be held on Monday, 14th 
October at 7:30pm in the school Open Learning Area. Attendance at 
this meeting is essential. Enrolment forms will be distributed at this 
meeting. 
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End of Term 
Thank you to all the staff and students for their hard work this term. We hope all 
our families have a safe and restful break. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fete Donations  
Thank you for all the generous  fete donation of chocolates and lollies, given on our mufti day this week.  
 

Principal and Citizenship Awards 
Congratulations to the students who received a Principal or Citizenship award at our end of term assembly. 
 

    Principal              Citizenship   
KO   Spencer McKevett           Isaac Au-Yeung  
 

KS   Chloe Kim              Charlotte Fairclough  
 

1D   Chase Bennett            Abigail Petersen  
 

1H   Ivy Hirigoyen            Corran Bennett  
 

2G   Sebastian Martignago          Monica Baker  
 

2P    Kayla Rankin             Maya Jangra  
 

3S    Sarah Kenna             Ashleigh Fallins  
 

3Y   Joanna John Britto Jayaprabhu        Lauren O’Donnell  
 

4L    Emilia Rebaza            Natasha Tween  
 

4G   Ruby Scheepers            Addison Arkell  
 

5C    Siella Wardle             Declan Mission  
 

5M   Alexander Haga            Lachlan Compton   
 

6M   Samuel Polley            Lily Johnston  
 

6P    Sarah Thomas            Klaudine Battikha  
 
Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta Leaving School Policy 
If you are leaving the school, one term’s notice in writing is required otherwise you will be charged the term’s 
school fees as per the enrolment agreement.  
 

Families Leaving OLOL after 2019 

In order to plan for next year, would you please notify the school and complete a leaving form (available in the 
office) if your child does not require a place for 2020.  New families coming into the area are currently seeking to 
enrol in 2020. 
 

Babies  
Congratulations to two of our teachers on maternity leave who have recently given birth: 
• Sarah Hogan , baby boy Hugh   
• Rebecca Powell , baby girl Harper  

Congratulations to the Zaidan family on the birth of a baby girl, Gabriella. A sister for George (1H)  
 

Infants Sports Carnival Term 3 
Our Infants Sports Carnival will be held on Friday 18th October at Yattenden Oval for all students in 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2.  If you are available to assist on the day and you have completed the Building 
Child Safe Communities ‘Online Training Module’ and ‘Volunteer Form’ https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/en/
About-Us/Building-Child-Safe-Communities please email Miss Scott directly at 
nscott2@parra.catholic.edu.au Your help would be greatly appreciated.  

School Returns 
Tuesday 15th October 

Summer Uniforms are to be worn 

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/en/About-Us/Building-Child-Safe-Communities
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/en/About-Us/Building-Child-Safe-Communities
mailto:nscott2@parra.catholic.edu.au
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Cyber Safety 
This week our Years 3-6 had a visit  from Constable Ethan and Constable Alison from Castle Hill Police 
station. They spoke to the children about bullying and cyber safety. Constable Ethan explained how children 
under 13 years of age should not be on any forms of social media such as Instagram , Tiktok, Snapchat and 
Facebook. He also made reference to Fortnite and how it contributed to aggressive behaviour in young 

children.     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Digital Technology  
On Thursday all our students had great fun learning about digital technology ,using robotics and online coding 
programs.   
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Tell Them From Me Survey 2019 

 

Earlier this year our school took part in the Tell Them From Me survey. Teaching staff and students Years 4 
to 6 took part. Thank you to all of the families who also took part in the survey and have provided us with 
valuable information. 
 

Some feedback on what is working well: 
 

From the Students: 
 

Students believe that schooling is useful in their everyday life and will have a strong bearing on their future. 
 

Students try hard to succeed in their learning. 
 

Students have friends at school they can trust who encourage them to make positive choices. 
 

From the Parents: 
 

Parents feel welcome when they visit the school. 
 

Parents believe their children are safe at school. 
 

Parents believe that the school supports their child’s learning. 
 

From the Teachers: 
 

Teachers work with school leaders to create a safe and orderly school environment. 
 

Teachers talk with each other about strategies that increase student engagement. 
 

Teachers set high expectations for student learning. 
 

Some feedback to help us plan for the future: 
 

From the Students: 
 

Students acknowledge the importance of developing a more positive attitude to homework and completing it 
in a timely manner. 
 

Students acknowledge the importance of being interested and motivated in their learning. 
 
 

From the Parents: 
 

Parents would like to be informed immediately if there are concerns about their child’s behaviour at school. 
 

For parents to talk to their child about the importance of doing their best  schoolwork. 
 
 

From the Teachers: 
 

For teachers to help students set goals for learning new technological skills. 
 

For teachers to share student learning goals with parents 
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Sporting Congratulations 
Congratulations to:  
• Xavier Scheepers (2G) who recently competed in National Gymnastics on the Gold Coast. After being 

selected for the squad for Sydney Hills Gymnastics, he is the youngest in the squad at 7 (and competing 
against 109 other boys), they went on to become the Junior Club National Champions for 2019!   

  

  Xavier's Individual Team won the following - 1st on Rings, 4th on Floor and 5th on High Bar out of 6   
  apparatus', Xavier results contributed to 2 out of the 3 overall Team scores. Well done fantastic effort .  
 

• Symon Alha (6P),  Jaylen Barnes (6M), Noah Coorey (6M), Ben Gontarczyk (6M), Orlando Lau (6M),    
Cody Smith (6M) and Alex Truhin (6P). Who again won their group grand final.  

  

  In a nail biting extra time game by 1 point! The pace was constant and the scoreboard was close the entire  
  time. The boys kept their cool. They scored the two points in the last two seconds of regular time to tie the  
  game. In the 3 minutes of extra time they went to the wire with a  free shot in the dying seconds saw them  
  win the game! They had a great season led by Geoff Barnes as they learned to play as a team and continued 
  to amaze with their skills each week. It was the perfect end to a great season.. Let’s hope that the summer  
  season is as rewarding. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Parish Golden Jubilee  
The Parish Golden Jubilee will be held at the end of the holidays, it would be 
wonderful to see many of families supporting our Parish by attending this 
celebration.  
 

Celebrations commence with Mass at 6.00pm on Saturday 12/10 followed by our 
Archives Display with Wine & Cheese at 7.00pm in the Fr John Kelly Auditorium.  

 

Our Golden Jubilee Mass will be celebrated by Bishop Vincent on Sunday 13/10 at 9.30am with a Gala Parish 
Luncheon at The Hills Club at 12.00pm. 
 

Our Golden Jubilee is a wonderful milestone and a time to come together in joy and for renewal and growth in our 
faith community. Everyone is most welcome.  
 

If you want further information, have any questions or wish to assist please contact Louise in the OLOL Office 
on louise@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au or Bernie on bryall@joeys.org or 0419 925404. 
 

For Youth of the Parish of Baulkham Hills  
We will be taking a break from youth groups over the holidays as we commence planning for Term 4! If you want 
to join the leadership team, please contact the Youth Minister (details below). 
 

Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, we want to bring ministries together to provide an 
engaging experience of liturgy for youth. To do this we need more young people for ministries such as welcoming, 
offertory, reading and collection, for more information please contact the Youth Minister (details below). If you 
have any questions or concerns please contact the Youth Minister Paul Fam via mobile - 0407 773 174 - or send an 
email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 

mailto:louise@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
mailto:bryall@joeys.org
mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au


 6 

 
 

 
 

 
Big THANK YOU to all the families who donated lollies and chocolates on Thursday. 
Your generosity is greatly appreciated and has ensured our favourite chocolate toss and 
lolly arcade games will be running all day! 
 

Show bag sales have now closed but if you missed out there will be some for sale on the 
day. 
 

Reminder that we are still looking for helpers to coordinate a few stalls prior to the day. 
Contact us at ololbhevents@gmail.com or call Kate 0413 986 046 or Katrina 0414 963 

420 if you’d like to be involved. 
 

Fete Meeting next term – Thursday 17th October at 7:30pm in the Open Learning Centre. We’d love you to 
come along to help make this a great day for our school community.  
Thanks so much, 
Kate, Katrina and our P&F 
 
 
Social Skill  

Respect feeling good about 
yourself and others 

 
 Valuing others / being 

friendly / being a good 
friend / encouraging 
others 

mailto:ololbhevents@gmail.com
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